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April 9,2024

On April 9,2024,Lhe Versailles Town Council met for their regular monthly meeting. All council members were in attendance along with
attorney Lynn Fledderman. Minutes from the previous meeting were approved.

Ben Sieverding was present for the fire department. He reported 58 calls since last meeting. He noted that the department had received a grant

from the Rising Sun Community Foundation.

Steve Buffinton was present to request to close the streets for his bike show on May 18th. Council unanimously approved.

Mark Taylor was present representing the Sons of the American Legion to request setting up a stage and having live music in the legion parking

lot on July 7th from 5-10 pm.

Mainstreet requested to close Main Street for their Music on the Square events and Farmers Markets. Council unanimously approved.
Mainstreet also requested to install another 50 amp plug on the front of town hall. Mainstreet will supplythe materials. The Town of Versailles
will perform the installation.

Department reports were received prior to the meetlng and were read and reviewed by council. ltems on the consent agenda were accepted.

Holly provided an update on the "Raider Gas" lot. IDEM requires monitoring wells to be installed. The cost of this will be covered by the state
lndemnity Fund.

The audit exit meeting took place. The public report is available through the state.

The town was awarded a 590,000 OCRA Master Utilities Planning Grant.

An amended Salary Ordinance was passed and signed by council. The amendment combines the superintendent and code enforcement
positions into one.

The capital assets policy was discussed but no determination was made. A new policy needs to be approved and signed.

Dumpster days were discussed. The first dumpster day will be held on Saturday, May 118am to noon, or until the dumpsters are full.

With no further business coming before the council, the meeting adjourned at 7:45 p.m.

Sarah Bauman, Clerk Treasurer

Combs, Council Vice
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